Jane Bardon reported on the ABC last Monday that the Kulaluk leaseholders are being paid rent by Halikos to have a huge dump of construction rubble and waste on the lease down from Fitzer Drive in Ludmilla NT. Dave Tollner has written that the dump is "unlawful" so the secret deal must be investigated. This is what the ABC reported on Monday. (Also see attached letter from Dave Tollner dated 7 May 2015):

"Planning Minister Dave Tollner is not worried about the land ownership dispute, but he is promising scrutiny of development deals and the establishment of the Association's new corporation by Treasury officials, at least in the start-up stage.

"We've said that we'd like to have some government officials involved in the record-keeping and making sure the financials are looked after," Mr Tollner said.

The Secretary family has already made a deal with developers Ernie Chin and Jape so that retail premises can be built near the McDonalds on Totem Road.
They said they were also being paid rent by Halikos to allow the developer to store piles of earth and rubble on the Special Purpose Lease. They said they had not yet engaged developers for other sites."
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My predecessor also took steps tc ensure the appmpnate use of Lot 5182 by
refusing to consent to a recent application for the i ) §
{he end of Fitzer Drive.and required that the stockpile be removed My Department is

monitoring this situation to ensure compliance, with a ‘fill removal and revegetation
management plan’ required to be developed.

In relation to the broader issues that you raise, Clause 6.14 (Land Subject to
Flooding and Storm Surge) of the Northern Territory Planning Scheme limits the
types of land uses that may be developed in surge affected areas. As part of any
development of surge affected land the purpose of the clause must be taken into
account, which is to reduce risk to people, damage to property and costs to the
general public.

| encourage your continued involvement in the planning process. | have been
advised that you have lodged formal submissions in relation to both the application
for ‘a six lot subdivision on Dick Ward Drive, and in relation to the application to
stockpile fill in the area on Fitzer Drive behind McDonalds.

in refation to both applications, if you have any additional comments | will ensure that
the Darwin Consent Authority accepts these comments and invites you to any future
hearings in relation to these matters.

If you have any questions in relation to these issues, please contact
Ms Sally Cunningham, Senior Planner, Department of Lands, Planning and the
Environment on telephone 8999 6118.

(Ots sincerely | /





